Ontario Energy Board P.O. Box 2319 27th Floor 2300 Yonge Street Toronto ON M4P 1E4 Telephone: 416-481-1967 Facsimile: 416-440-7656

Toll free: 1-888-632-6273

Commission de l'énergie de l'Ontario C.P. 2319 27° étage 2300, rue Yonge Toronto ON M4P 1E4 Téléphone: 416-481-1967 Télécopieur: 416-440-7656 Numéro sans frais: 1-888-632-6273



BY E-MAIL

November 6, 2018

Rosalind H. Cooper Fasken Martnieau DuMoulin LLP 333 Bay Street, Suite 2400 Toronto ON M5H 2T6

Fred Cass Aird & Berlis LLP Brookfield Place, Suite 1800 181 Bay Street Toronto ON M5J 2T9

Dear Ms. Cooper and Mr. Cass:

Re: Leave to construct applications filed by NextBridge and Hydro One (EB-2017-0182/EB-2017-0194/EB-2017-0364)

The Ontario Energy Board (OEB) is in receipt of today's letter from Hydro One requesting an extension of the time to file reply submissions. Based on the expectation that the Ministry of the Environment, Conservation and Parks will file a response to the OEB's November 1, 2018 letter by tomorrow, the OEB extends the deadline for both Hydro One and NextBridge to file their reply submissions until November 9, 2018.

Yours truly,

Original Signed By

Kirsten Walli Board Secretary

cc: Parties in the OEB's Combined Proceeding EB-2017-0182/0194/0364